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July 15, 2002

The Honorable Cynthia Sullivan

Chair, King County Council

Room 1200 

C O U R T H O U S E

Dear Councilmember Sullivan:

Enclosed is an ordinance which will authorize the sale of one parcel of tax title property, located in Council District 12, to the City of Covington, and one parcel of tax title property, located in Council District 6, to the City of Newcastle.

The subject properties are held in trust by King County as tax title properties and are considered surplus to the needs of the County.  King County acquired the two parcels of properties in prior foreclosure sales for delinquent real property taxes.

Parcel 1 was offered to the City of Covington for potential park purposes at the time of the City’s incorporation.  The City of Covington has recently expressed an interest in acquiring the subject property for neighborhood park purposes.  The total assessed value of the subject property is $50,000.  The City has agreed to purchase the property for the amount of back taxes plus administrative costs.  The total sales price is $2,000.

Parcel 2 was acquired by the County in January 2001, and was recently offered to the City of Newcastle.  The City of Newcastle has expressed an interest in acquiring the subject property for public purposes.  The total assessed value of the subject property is $47,000.  The City has agreed to purchase the property for the amount of the back taxes plus administrative costs.  The total sales price is $1,960.

Parcel 1 is restricted by a drainage easement, and parcel 2 has no sewer available; therefore neither parcel is suitable for affordable housing under the Growth Management Act. 

Pursuant to RCW 36.36.150, tax title property can be sold to governmental agencies for public purposes for no less than the amount of the back taxes.

The sale of these properties is deemed to be in the best interests of the citizens of King County to convey the subject properties to the respective cities for public purposes.

A package of information, including maps for the two properties, is enclosed.  

I recommend that this ordinance be approved by the Council.

Sincerely,

Ron Sims

King County Executive

Enclosures

cc:
King County Councilmembers



ATTN:  David deCourcy, Chief of Staff




  Shelley Sutton, Policy Staff Director




  Anne Noris, Clerk of the Council


Steve Call, Director, Office of Budget

Paul Tanaka, County Administrative Officer, Department of Executive Services (DES)


Dave Preugschat, Acting Manager, Facilities Management Division, DES

